[image: image1.png]


\ 

19th August 2014
Fight to Save North London Pub 
A fight to save an iconic North London Pub is to continue despite its imminent closure after 133 years of trading. The Admiral Mann in Hargrave Place off Brecnock Road is to be sold by the Hertfordshire brewery McMullen's to a property developer and will serve its last pint on Sunday (August 24, 2014) despite strong protest from the local community.

Richard Lewis, chairman of Save the Admiral Mann committee said: “The trend of closing local pubs is worrying in itself, but the imminent closure of The Admiral Mann is a particularly cruel blow as there are precious few traditional pubs of its kind left.
“The Admiral Mann has a vibrant customer-base with an age group stretching from the late teens to nearly ninety. It supports various clubs and organisations, including local darts and women’s football – and even a vegan festival. Its closure will hit the local community hard as it will have lost an important part of its fabric.

“There has been barely three weeks between the announcement to close the pub and the actual closure. While local people have mobilised themselves magnificently against the move, time has been against us – nonetheless there remains optimism that it may reopen one day as a pub. 

“The emphasis now moves to potential planning applications that might be made relating to the property. I envisage any plans by a property developer will be closely scrutinised and be a test of Camden Council’s policy in matters such as this,” said Mr Lewis.
An on-line petition has been set up and supporters are being urged to sign it, http://tinyurl.com/k2vm4ah 
Mr Lewis, who works for a local football club, added that he was sure the committee set up to save the pub would remain intact and that fundraising would continue after closure in order to meet costs of the on-going campaign.
For further details contact:

Richard Lewis  stukafaust@gmail.com  Mobile: 07531 887547

CAMRA North London John Cryne on 07802 174861
The Admiral Mann 9 Hargrave Place, Off Brecknock Road N7 0BP
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